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Message from Lynn Verge

We will reduce the size of government by cutting down the number of Members of the House
of Assembly from 48 to 40. The Liberal Government refused to abide by the recommendation
of the independent commission. They tinkered with the number of seats, refusing to take serious
action. We will do it right.

The PC Party in this campaign will offer the people of Newfoundland and Labrador a plan for
the future - a plan to enhance our rural communities and the larger centres that depend on our
rural economies. It is the right plan, the right agenda - an agenda for the people.

And it is on the strength of this plan that we offer people hope for a better future as we work
toward prosperity. In place of the one-man leadership of the past, we offer sound decision-
making based on legitimate consultation and teamwork.

I will be reminding people of the Liberal record, and offering a clear and sound alternative. I
will be offering policies that work, and a plan that will revive our economy, protect essential
services, restore our pride, and put people back to work.

I am issuing an invitation to all those who want to participate in building our province - young
and old alike. Ours is an open Party. Work with us, and help make Newfoundland and
Labrador secure and strong.

4 The Right Agenda... for the People.




The Right Agenda... for the Peaple.

Newfoundland and Labrador has a
small population and a large debt.
Transfer payments to the Province
from the Federal Government are
being reduced, as the Federal
Government attempts to trim its
own deficit. Transfers to
individuals in the form of
Unemployment  Insurance and
income support under TAGS are
also being reduced, taking more
money out of our economy. Our
tax rates are among the highest in
Canada. Because of the
Province's precarious fmancial position, it is important that government be
fiscally responsible.

A PC Government will balance the budget over four years. The next two
years will be difficult ones for this Province. However, there is a lot to be
optimistic about for the future. Oil, minerals, and forest products have been
contributing well to our economy and hold promise for even more development
in the future. Although groundfish landings were very low in 1995, the overall
value of landings by our fishing industry was at record high levels. We can
expect a resumption of commercial fishing for groundfish in some areas in the
foreseeable future. Because of these good prospects, we believe there is room to
incur modest deficits in the lean years, to protect essential services, as long as
they are offset by planned surpluses in the following years of economic growth.

Fiscal responsibility starts at the top. A PC government will cut the number
of seats in the House of Assembly to 40, as was proposed by the Electoral
Boundaries Commission. We will reform the MHA pension plan.

Governing involves making choices. Often, these choices are difficult. The
choices made reflect the priorities of the government of the day. A PC
Government will be prepared to make difficult choices. In doing so, however,
we will put our priorities on people - delivering services where the need is the
greatest and reducing expenditures in areas that affect service delivery the least.



